From: Aldenberg, Allen

To: MPD New
Subject: Re: Hometown Coffee
Date: Tuesday, July 9, 2024 11:02:58 AM

One again Hometown is a good place to buy your coffee. The owner has addressed the issue.
Chief Allen Aldenberg

Manchester,NH Police Department

(603) 792-5400

FBINA #280

On Jul 3, 2024, at 07:31, Aldenberg, Allen <A Aldenbe@manchesternh.gov>
wrote:

Good morning. At the Board of Mayor Alderman meeting last night the individual in the
included photo made some seriously disparaging public comments about MPD. A
portion of his comments were centered around the recent OIS. | fully respect the right
of citizens to speak during the public comment period of the meetings but | have no
doubt that his comments crossed the line. My sentiments were also shared by many in
attendance. | had a brief conversation with this individual following his comments and |
will just say that his disdain for MPD is clear and as you would expect, the conversation
did not go well.

| only bring this to your attention as | learned after the meeting that this person works
at Hometown Coffee on Old Granite. By no means am | telling anyone what businesses
you choose to patronize but | feel it is necessary to bring this to your attention.

Chief
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Allen D. Aldenberg

Chief of Police

Manchester, NH Police Department
405 Valley Street

Manchester, NH 03101

(603) 792-5400
aaldenbe@manchesternh.gov
FBINA #280
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The Right-To-Know Law (RSA 91-A) provides that most e-mail communications, to or from City
employees and City volunteers regarding the business of the City of Manchester, are government records
available to the public upon request. Therefore, this email communication may be subject to public

disclosure.



